
 

A Message from the Chairman 
 

The Japan Transport Safety Board (JTSB) has the duty that we contribute 

to preventing the occurrence of accidents and mitigating the damage caused by 

them, thus improving transport safety while raising public awareness, and thereby 

protecting the people’s lives by accomplishing appropriate accident 

investigations which thoroughly unveil the causes of accidents and damages incidental to them, and 

urging the implementation of necessary policies and measures through the issuance of safety 

recommendations and opinions or provision of safety information. In order to undertake accident 

investigations that are truly useful tocitizens, we have made concerted efforts to tackle the following 

issues: “Conducting of appropriate accident investigations,” “Timely and appropriate feedback,” 

“Consideration for victims” and “Strengthening the foundation of our organization.” 

We also ensure that we take into consideration the fact that there have been some accidents in 

recent years that have attracted a lot of attention. With this in mind, we are trying to develop and 

sophisticate our investigations of accidents and serious incidents. We also make better use of 

investigation results, as well as develop international cooperation. For instance, since April 2014, we 

have engaged our investigation field for railway. In addition, in order to improve transport safety for 

society as a whole, we have published the “Japan-Marine Accident Risk and Safety Information 

System” (in Japanese and English). We have also issued “JTSB Digests” and the “Analysis Digests 

Local Office Edition.” Among these, we have released a global version of the first “Japan-Marine 

Accident Risk and Safety Information System” in April 2014. We have established this information 

system in the hope of making more detailed information available to other countries that can be used to 

prevent accidents. 

We will continue to actively improve transport safety so that we at JTSB can meet our social 

responsibilities. 

The “Japan Transport Safety Board Annual Report 2014” presents a summary of our investigation 

reports published in 2013, which deal with each of the transport modes of aircraft, railway, and marine. 

This publication also includes summaries of the accidents and incidents that occurred in 2013, and 

contains related statistical materials. Furthermore, it includes some feature articles for the “Utilization 

of Accident Investigation Results to Improve Transport Safety” and columns by the accident 

investigator. We sincerely hope that this Annual Report will enable you, the readers, to have a better 

understanding of what the JTSB is contributing to. 



Your understanding of, and cooperation with, our activities is deeply appreciated. 
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